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Chairman Tony Saeger called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m.


	LLB Members
	Present 
	Absent

	Tony Saeger - Chairman
	X
	

	Lloyd Wagnitz - Vice Chairman
	X
	

	Valerie Dorfmeyer - Secretary
	X
	

	Korinna Rodencal
	X
	

	Tom Lorenz
	
	X

	Heidi Cuca
	X
	

	Tim Geisert
	X
	

	Ryan Wittmann
	X 
	

	Rick Stowell
	X
	



Staff in attendance:  Luke Schnake, Director of Ministries; Pastor Aaron Hutton; Mike Milbourn, Executive Director 

Guests in attendance:
Nancey Bernhardson

Spiritual Nurture:  Opening prayer led by Chairman Tony Saeger.

Introductions of New Members: Rick Stowell, Ryan Wittmann, Tim Geisert

Secretary Report: 
1) The Minutes from the November LLB meeting held on December 3, 2018 were approved with a motion by Lloyd Wagnitz, seconded by Heidi Cuca.  Motion carries.


LLB Business
1) Approval of Tim Geisert to replace the final year of Don Sheets’ term.  Motion by Korinna Rodencal with a second by Heidi Cuca. Motion carries. 
2) Nomination of Ben Heins to serve as Treasurer. Motion by Tim Geisert with a second by Heidi Cuca. Motion carries. 



Monitoring
3) Review of final 2018 Revenue and Expenses
a) Ended the year 1.47% down as compared to 2017
b) A plan is being developed to present and educate congregation on the amount of money it takes to fund the budget.  Even with special projects, the general fund needs to be supported through offerings. 
c) A new Christ Lincoln website is scheduled for launch in February and will include a link to the financials for Members only.  
d) Year-end giving statements will be mailed by January 31. 
4) 2019 Budget Review and Approval – Motion by Rick Stowell to approve the 2019 budget as presented with a second by Heidi Cuca.  Motion carries.  
5) Approval of housing allowances for Called Christ Lincoln staff via email. Motion by Tom Lorenz with a Second by Valerie Dorfmeyer. Motion carries via email 1/16/19. 
6) Report from Nancey Bernhardson
a) Community Outreach 
i) December 2018 event involved 400 volunteers, raised 3000 lbs. of food and served 14 projects which were funded by Thrivent. Next service date is scheduled for March 30, 2019
ii) Night to Shine scheduled for February 8, 2019 has nearly 100 registered guests and approximately 450 volunteers.  
b) Campus Expansion
i) South – on track for mid-August opening for child care and mid-September for first worship service.  Project is currently under budget.  Pleased with contractor BiC and Project Manager Beau Daffer.  
ii) Central – a calendar of events has been created to communicate expansion plans, progress and next steps. A congregational vote is targeted for April 7, 2019 to move forward with the expansion.  
7) Mike Milbourn, Executive Director shared the following updates on behalf of Director of Ministries, Luke Schnake. 
a) Pastor Schnake will be serving 3-5 hours per month at Grace Place Wellness
b) A mission trip to Wittenberg is being planned. 
c) Meetings (4) are scheduled with congregants to discuss major gifts for the Central campus expansion
8) Pastor Aaron Hutton shared information on international mission opportunities and developing a better mission concept. 
a) Uganda, Botswana, Haiti, Belize
b) African Immigrant Ministry (AIM) – averaging 25 attendees per week, need better community outreach to grow the ministry and serve the needs of Lincoln’s Sudanese community



Other LLB Action - Board Conversation - feedback  
1) 2019 Committee Updates
a) Committee assignments for 2019
b) Policy Committee (Chair: Valerie)
c) Personnel Committee (Chair: Korinna)
d) Nominating Committee (Chair: Lloyd)
2) Pastoral Sabbatical – LLB to create a Sabbatical Policy by late Spring 2019. Pastor Scheich is preparing for a sabbatical in 2020.  Korinna Rodencal and Valerie Dorfmeyer will work with Pastor Scheich on developing a policy. 
a) Pastor Hutton shared that a pastor stays at his first call for around three years and averages seven years at each following call.  Between calls, a Pastor has a bit of a break to renew and refresh.  In long term stays, Pastors spent a great deal of time in relationship building with their congregants. A sabbatical would provide a time to refresh along with providing the pastor an opportunity to work on other tasks such as finishing a degree, researching or writing.  
3) 2019 Goals for LLB
a) School Oversight Policy – Principal Mark L’Heureux plans to attend February LLB meeting for discussion.
b) Sabbatical Policy
c) Move congregational survey to May/June/July timeframe in order to use results in drafting Desired Outcomes by November. 
d) Others
4) LLB roundtable discussion
a) Security Policy – LLB to review and approve final version of policy at February meeting.  
b) Staff Anniversary Recognition – discussion on creating a policy to recognize church and school staff for years of service.  

Next LLB Meeting 2/25/19 at 5:15PM

Adjourn.


